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Mogadishu, Somalia 30 March 2020 

 
UNHCR Somalia welcomes new funding from Japan  

 
UNHCR, The UN Refugee Agency welcomes a USD 1.7 million grant from the government of Japan 
in support of its humanitarian efforts in Somalia. Japan’s latest funding will provide UNHCR with 
critical funds to deliver services to a total of 15,500 displaced people including refugees, asylum 
seekers, returnees, IDPs and host communities. The funds also reaffirm Japan’s commitment to 
support the New Approach for Peace and Stability in Africa (NAPSA) as announced by Prime 
Minister, Shinzo Abe, during the opening session of the Tokyo International Conference of African 
Development (TICAD) in 2019.  
 
UNHCR will work with a network of local and international partners to rehabilitate basic 
infrastructures such as markets, roads and water catchment areas. Some 2,400 school- aged 
children will also have access to primary school education and learning materials as most schools 
in Somalia are privately run and out of reach to many children from the displaced population. In 
addition, UNHCR will implement livelihoods interventions mainly targeting the youth who are 
particularly vulnerable to violent extremism.  
 
“Japan has been a consistent ally, contributing more than USD 34 million to the Somalia operation 
in the last five years. Somalia has one of the world’s largest populations of 2.6 million IDPs, but 
despite its own challenges, is host to over 35,000 refugees and asylum seekers. We are extremely 
grateful for this latest funding from Japan to support the humanitarian response,” said UNHCR 
Somalia Representative, Johann Siffointe. 
 
Last year, thanks to donations from donors including USD 4 million from Japan, UNHCR reached 
thousands of people in Somalia with several interventions including shelter, livelihood, education, 
health care and multi-purpose cash grants.  
 
For more information please contact:  
 
Phoebe Mukunga; mukungap@unhcr.org; 254 722 557 088 
Njoki Mwangi; mwangin@unhcr.org; 254 720 134 103  
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